
October 2024 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Village Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street 

Phone 715-678-2191 
   E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

Office hours:  Mon., Tues., Thurs-7:30 am to 2:00 pm;  
Wed. 7:30 am to 11:30 am-closed Fridays. 

If I happen to be out of the office, I more than likely am at 
 bank, post office, shop---running errands.  

 

REMINDER –The village has a property maintenance  
ordinance that’s purpose is to protect public health, 
safety and welfare by establishing “minimum” property 
standards.  We all wish to live in a neat and tidy 
community, so please do your part in keeping your 
property maintained!  This includes cutting of long grass 
and keeping your property free of litter, rubbish or 
other debris, such as furniture and abandoned vehicles.  
Penalties will be imposed for those who have been 
warned to clean up their property and refuse to do that. 
People that pass through see the condition of property 
along the streets and make quick judgements about the 
village! 
 

SNOW—Say it isn’t so—just a reminder that Ordinance 
#247 prohibits parking on any street November 1 to April 
1 between the hours of midnight and 7:00 am to allow for 
removal of snow.  Your cooperation is appreciated! 
 

Halloween, Trick or Treating Hours set for Thursday, 
October 31 from 4 pm to 6 pm.  If you wish to have 
visitors, please leave your porch light on.  The Stetsonville 
Volunteer Fire Dept. will be handing out treats at the fire 
department.  Be a kid again!!!  

                                                
Garbage and Recycling Center- the recycle center 
operates on   Wed. from 5 pm to 7 pm and Sat. from 9 
am to 1 pm.   Cost per 30-gallon bag is $3 and $5 per 
barrel.  Thank you to the part time employees who take 
care of that program!  We have some good dedicated 
young people in our community.   
 

SPEEDING ON VILLAGE STREETS-  IF YOU 
SEE SOMETHING, CALL THE SHERIFF’S 
DEPT.  The village board has no control over 
speeding vehicles!! 
 
 
10/2024 VOS 

DO NOT PUT LEAVES ON THE CURB-NOR GRASS 
CLIPPINGS ON THE STREET. There is no village pickup of 
leaves.  See following paragraph regarding compost site 
information. 

 
Compost Site-the leaves are falling off the trees.    The 
village yard waste collection site is east of the Water 
Tower.  Please pay attention to the rules—no large tree 
branches/trunks, no plastic pots/bags, no garbage!!  
Materials allowed are grass, leaves, small twigs and 
branches less than 4”, and garden waste. 

 
 

AUTOMATIC PAYMENT AND EMAILING OF UTILITY 
BILLS— 
I wish to thank those (45% of accounts) who have signed 
up for emailing of their utility bills, (while I realize not 
everybody has email access)—it saves the village money 
in time and postage!  Also those who have auto-
withdrawal, I appreciate that—it saves time for 
bookwork, hence saving the village money in wages to 
process the payments. Utility payments are due on the 
30/31!  Please keep your account current!  Processing 
disconnection notices takes time away from our regular 
duties!  Overdue accounts will be placed on tax roll in 
November with an extra 10% service charge added.  
Please make your account current to avoid this---special 
assessments are deducted from the property tax 
payments first before payment is applied to the tax bill. 
 Email form and auto withdrawal form on back side of 
this newsletter 
 
Village Board meetings are held the 2nd Monday of 
month at 4 pm at the JMTM Library.  Meetings are open 
to all.  If you wish to speak, you must contact the village 
clerk to be placed on the agenda.  Note that the October 
and November meetings are going to be held on the first 
Monday of month because of conflicts with village board 
members’ schedules!  Thank you for your understanding. 
 

 
Thought for day:  “ We can do anything we want to if we 
stick to it long enough.”  Helen Keller 
 

   If you have any ideas to contribute, contact this office.  This 
is “your” newsletter!  I hope you are finding these informative! 

 

Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer 

   


